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Pursuant to the Commission’s Order on Reconsideration issued March 9, 2011, 

TracFone Wireless, Inc. (“TracFone”) describes the method it will use to collect and 

remit contributions to the Utah Universal Service Fund (“USF”).   

In that Order on Reconsideration, the Commission reversed its prior 

determination and held that TracFone is obligated to contribute to the State USF despite 

the fact that the Commission acknowledged that the administrative rule governing State 

USF contributions appears to exclude non-billed services, such as TracFone’s prepaid 

wireless service.  The Commission then required TracFone as a condition of its ETC 

status to “identify a mechanism by which to collect the appropriate USF surcharges from 

end users.”  That is, of course, an impossibility.  Without a billing mechanism, there is no 

mechanism available to TracFone to collect USF surcharges from end-users.  Moreover, 

TracFone prepaid service is purchased in advance so even when consumers purchase 
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service directly from TracFone through the company’s website and pay by credit card, 

there is no mechanism for determining at the time of payment for the prepaid service 

whether the purchased service will be used for intrastate calling.  

TracFone is disappointed in the Commission’s decision on reconsideration to 

reverse its prior conclusion that the State USF collection obligation is not applicable to 

non-billed services such as TracFone’s prepaid wireless service.  Nonetheless, TracFone 

respects the Commission’s decision and it is gratified to have been designated as an ETC 

in Utah.   

Notwithstanding its inability to collect USF surcharges from end users  of its non-

billed prepaid service, TracFone will calculate the amount of its contribution to the Utah 

USF by multiplying its intrastate revenues by 0.0025 -- the applicable USF surcharge 

factor -- and remitting that amount to the Commission.  Upon receiving the 

Commission’s approval of this contribution method, TracFone will commence its 

remittance of contributions to the Utah USF. 
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